2021-2022 COVID Policies and Procedures

*Please note that procedures can change based on the situation and case by case basis. *

Student

- If a student tests positive, the student will not return to school for a minimum of 10 days since the onset of symptoms.
- In order to return to school, students must be without a fever for 72 hours prior.
- Students who are considered close contacts (within a 6 feet distance for more than 10 minutes) will be required to wear a mask at school for 10 days.
 - o In order to stay at school, students will be required to complete a free rapid test at the school every 3rd day for a total of the 10 days period. Parents will need to sign and permission form and give verbal permission in order for the student to test. Parents are welcome to be at the school during testing.
 - o If masking or testing is not an option, the student will be required to quarantine at home for 10 days, and we will be required to zoom with the classroom daily.
- If your student has had COVID in the past 90 days, they will need to provide medical documentation to be exempt from masking and testing.

Staff

- If a staff member tests positive, the staff will quarantine at home for 10 days.
- If considered a close contact, staff will wear a mask and be required to complete a free rapid test at the school every 3rd day for a total of 10 days.

Family Members

- If any family member has a positive test (within the home), students will be out of school the entire time of family member's quarantine.
 - Once a student returns to school he/she will wear a mask for 10 additional days and will be required to test every 3rd day to remain at school.

Activities, Sports & Busing

- Masks will be available and on all USD 392 Transportation vehicles, including vans, cars, & buses.
- Students & Staff will follow the same protocol as stated above.

<u>Note:</u> These guidelines are based on an unvaccinated person. Vaccinated individuals would not be required to quarantine, although masks would be highly recommended for close contacts. Please contact Troy Langdon, Superintendent of Osborne Schools at (785) 346-5491 or email tlangdon@usd392.com if you have any questions or concerns. You can also contact your child's school office for more information.